Town of Bergen Planning Board
Minutes of January 30th, 2020
Bergen Town Hall
Present: Chairman Fink, Andrew Fink, Kathi McLaughlin, Cindy Anderson, Mark Gerhardy, Lou Romano, and Mark Swanson, Alt.
Not Present: Dominick Camelio and Connie VanHoute, Alt.
Also Present: Dave Mason, ZEO, Martin Dilcher and Ed Crooker
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Fink. A motion to approve the September 2019 minutes was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried. 
Stone Church – Special Use Permit Members of Stone Church are interested in turning the old schoolhouse building (located to the left of the church) into a hospice care center. It will be similar to Crossroads located in Batavia. The existing parking lot will be used with the addition of a sidewalk that leads to the hospice center. No one was present at the meeting to answer questions about the proposal such as who will run it, does it meet the setbacks and the location of the new septic system. 
Martin Dilcher and Ed Crooker – Special Use Permit  Martin Dilcher and Ed Crooker  presented the board with a proposal for a special use permit located off of Route 33 on property located between the two existing trailer parks. Ed Crooker is a mulch supplier and would like an acre to get started to grind mulch for his business. Dilcher stated that he was willing to let him rent some property temporarily on Route 33 to get his mulch yard going. Mr. Dilcher owns a total of about 60 acres of property on Route 33. Mr. Crooker stated that his goal would be to expand and hopefully relocate to property in Apple Tree Acres, which is owned by GCEDC. There will be no chemicals or dyes used.  When asked about dust and noise from grinding mulch, Mr. Crooker stated that a lot of dust shouldn't be created. There are trees around the proposed site, so noise shouldn’t be an issue with residents of the trailer park. Mr. Dilcher stated that if noise does becomes a problem, the lease will be terminated. For the next meeting, a site plan, estimated number of tractor trailers, hours of operation, etc. will have to be discussed. Mr. Crooker stated that no electric will be needed at the site, but it was brought to his attention that a Porta Potty will have to be on site. 
No further business was discussed. 
A motion to adjourn was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried. 
The meeting ended at 7:58 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Laura Smith, secretary
cc: Michele Smith, Town Clerk
      Ernie Haywood, Town Supervisor
      Zoning Board Members
